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This neighborhood newsletter is a Black publication.  Subscription is free.  Articles and remarks are welcomed. Contact: Brothers 
United Who Dare to Care, Inc. 131 W. North Avenue, Martin Luther King Community Center 2nd Floor, Hagerstown, Maryland 21740.  
Phone 301-393-9290.  Website: www.blackmenwhocare.org. 
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Washington County Commissioner should visit buildin g in question of funding. 
By Andy Smith. 
County Commissioner Munson should have talked with tenants that use the Martin Luther King Jr. 
Community Center before suggesting that the county sell or give away the building.  The Herald Mail 
newspaper reported that Commissioner Munson had issues with the county budget including funding 
to help maintain the building. The Commissioner is questioning why the county is paying for the 
upkeep of the Martin Luther King Center.   He believes the County does not use the building, when in 
fact the county uses it as a warehouse to store office equipment and furniture.  Commissioner 
Munson seems to wonder if the building is a lemon because the county offered to give the building 
away.   Anyone who thinks the center is a lemon is insensitive to the community that uses the facility.    

Some people in this area are aware of the significance of the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center and there are those 
who understand that the center is a place for all people, not just those in the predominantly black neighborhood.   
I cannot speak for the preschool program, in the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center, that brings millions of dollars 
into Washington County to serve our children’s educational needs.   I cannot speak on behalf of the CSAFE program in the 
Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center.  CSAFE deals with numerous organizations working to lower the impact of crime 
in our communities including the threat of our children being recruited into deadly gang activity.  Children In Need’s name 
speak for itself as to whom they serve from the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center. 
What I can tell you about is Brothers United Who Dare To Care, in the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center.   We 
have been serving the community since 1996, after the crack cocaine plague almost devastated the neighborhood where 
the Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center is located.    The Martin Luther King Jr. Center has given us a strategic 
advantage of being in a location that carries great significance and historic value as the former North Street School that 
was once attended by most of the parents and grandparents of black folks from this town.  The Martin Luther King Jr. 
Community Center is the meeting point and location for most programs set to reach out to the blacks in this area.  While 
the Jonathan Street neighborhood cannot represent the 12,000 blacks in Washington County, the Martin Luther King Jr. 
Community Center is a starting point to reach those blacks.  Our office works to facilitate that outreach to blacks and other 
minorities.  Our organization has developed the only Minority Affairs office in Washington County working to promote 
racial, gender and religious tolerance. Our Minority Affairs office offers diversity training and works to resolve 
discrimination grievances.   We have a Minority Affairs Team of Black, Hispanic, Asian and Native American Indian 
representatives that deal with health, education, employment, housing, home ownership and business ownership as well 
as racial disparities and social justice issues. For several years our office has served as the Minority Outreach & Technical 
Assistance (MOTA) office in Washington County for Maryland’s Department of Health & Mental Hygiene.  We also have a 
Community Outreach Team that has increased the opportunities of other organizations working to promote diversity and 
reduce minority disparities. Our Minority Affairs & Community Outreach Teams lead panel discussions and give trainings 
that increase diversity education and tolerance.  I hope that matters to Commissioner John Munson.   
Commissioner Snook said the county offered to give the building away free and pay a group to take it.  Our group under 
my administration would like an opportunity to go over such an offer, in detail. Until such a time, consider this an open 
invitation to County Commissioner John Munson and the other County Commissioners to please come and visit the Martin 
Luther King Jr. Community Center and the programs that benefit from the county covering the cost to maintain the center.   
 
Primerica Regional Vice President guest speaker. 
Jocelyne Askins, a Regional Vice-President for Primerica, spoke to a small group on April 15th in Hagerstown.  Ms. Askins 
shared about business opportunities that can net an extra $500 to $1000 a month for part-time work. Contact Tiffany at 
(240) 625-5807 for more information.  There will be an Expansion Meeting 7pm to 9pm on Wednesday April 19 at the 
Primercia office 1780-D N. Market Street, Frederick, Maryland call toll-free 1- 866-589-1869.  This is worth checking out. 
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MOTA Representatives from around the state met in B altimore (photos above and below of MOTA event) 
The Maryland State Department of Health & Mental Hygiene office of Minority Health & Health Disparities hosted an 
annual gathering of the Minority Outreach & Technical Assistant (MOTA) representatives for the different counties through 
out the state of Maryland.  MOTA Project Directors and representative gave presentations and shared strategies for 
increasing minority participation in impacting health disparities in minority communities.  MOTA members also received a 
presentation from Dr. Carlessia Hussein, Director of Minorities Health & Health Disparities/ CRFP.  

 
 
Free Breast Cancer Screenings 
Free breast health education. Free clinical breast exam.  Free transportation with advance notice.  Mammograms, if 
indicated are completed the same day when possible.  Call (301) 665-4671 to make your appointment or for Clinic 
Schedule.  April Clinic Schedule for these Hagerstown locations: Friday April 7th 2pm to 6pm at the Bethel Gardens 
Community Center.  Friday April 14th 12pm to 4pm at the Women’s Specialty Associates in the Robinwood Medical Center, 
Suite 243.  Thursday April 27th 8am to 12pm at the Walnut Street Family Practice.  Funded through a grant by the 
Maryland Affiliate of the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundation. 
 
C SAFE invites you to help and have fun. 
Neighborhood Beautification event Saturday April 22nd 8:30 to 12noon meeting at the Martin Luther King Jr. Community 
Center.  Breakfast and lunch will be provided. Call 301-737-3290 or email cbrooks@headstartwashco.org for information. 
 
Activities For Life 
Walking Program coordinated by Linda Brooks April through October Sundays 6pm, Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays 
at 7pm.  Meeting at the Hagerstown Fairgrounds Park. Monthly incentives and guest speakers.  Call 301-797-4310 to join. 
 

JOBS 
 
City of Hagerstown – Position Available: 
Police Officer – Police Department, $33,530 - $35,630 
Train Attendant – Hagerstown City Park, $7.25 hour 
Contact: Human Resources Department at 301-739-8577ext. 108 or email hrapply@hagerstownmd.org. 
Head Start of Washington County – Position Announce ment 
Finance/Human Resources Assistant - $11.80 to $13.50/hour 
To apply contact: Human Resources, Head Start of Washington County, Inc. 325 West Memorial Boulevard, Hagerstown, 
Maryland, 21740. Phone 301-733-0088. 
Washington County Government – Positions Available:  
Motor Equipment Operator – Highway Department, Salary $22,044 
For application and job description contact the Washington County Human Resources Department, 240-313-2357, Voice 
or 240-313-2077, TDD or visit the website: www.washco-md.net. 
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SPEAK UP PHOTO GALLERY: Includes photos of the April Health Fair at the Bethel Gardens Community Center��

        
Young visitors toured the health fair visiting table set up by local health organizations and community groups.   

                             
The Dean of Magic made fancy hats and animals out of balloons sported by children visiting the Health Fair.                      

                   
Jane Barvir (on the right in center photo) and her Shawnee Council Girl Scouts gathered plenty of health promotional items given out 
the Health Fair. 
Below: Frederick attorney/Congressional Candidate Barry Kissin paid a visit to the Martin Luther King Jr. Center and listened to Carlton 
Davis (on left) who volunteers for youth basketball at the center.  Candidate Kissin also attended a program held in the Memorial 
Recreation Youth Center where missionaries Jeff and Sherry Hostetter gave a presentation. 
Jeff Hostetter (in center of photo on right) has been doing missionary work and teaching in Africa for over 25 years. 

         


